
 

 

 

 
 
August 19, 2011 
 
 

CRIMINAL JUSTICE STANDARDS AND TRAINING COMMISSION 
TECHNICAL MEMORANDUM 2011-02 

TO: Criminal Justice Agencies 
Criminal Justice Training Schools 

 Criminal Justice Selection Centers 

FROM: Program Director Michael D. Crews 
 Criminal Justice Professionalism Program 

SUBJECT: National Decertification Index 

The International Association of Directors of Law Enforcement Standards and Training 
(IADLEST) recently released a new and improved version of the National Decertification Index, 
called NDI 2.0.  The NDI 2.0 is a national registry of certificate or license revocation actions 
relating to officer misconduct.  Florida participates with 28 other states in adding revocation data 
to the NDI 2.0.  The system provides an additional source of information for pre-employment 
background screenings as well as other investigations.   
 
Access to the improved system is now being extended to any criminal justice agency in the 
state of Florida.  Agencies interested in access need only submit a request through the NDI 2.0 
website at https://www.iadlest.org/Projects/NDI20.aspx, by clicking the Request Access button 
and providing the requested information.  As the State of Florida representative, FDLE will be 
notified automatically to review and approve the request.  Please note; approval of the agency 
administrator must be obtained by the individual making the request for access. 
 
In the event NDI 2.0 indicates that an officer has been decertified, information concerning the 
circumstances for decertification must be obtained from the state where the officer was certified.  
Additionally, an individual decertified in another state is not necessarily barred from certification 
in Florida. 
 
If you have any questions about the NDI 2.0 access or functions, please contact the FDLE 
Professional Compliance Section at 850/410-8600. 
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cc: Criminal Justice Standards and Training Commission Members 


